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December 30, 2016 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW COMMISSION

The Honorable Jimmy Dixon, Co-Chair 
The Honorable Chuck McGrady, Co-Chair 
The Honorable Trudy Wade, Co-Chair 

FROM:   Mollie Young, Director of Legislative Affairs 

SUBJECT:   Environmental Self-Audit Privilege and Limited Immunity Report 

DATE:  December 30, 2016 

Pursuant to S.L. 2015-286 section 4.1.(c), “no later than December 1, 2015, the Department shall 
report to the Environmental Review Commission on its activities conducted pursuant to subsection 
(b) of this section and shall report monthly thereafter until approval to implement Part 7D of
Chapter 8 of the General Statutes, Environmental Audit Privilege and Limited Immunity, as enacted
by this section, is received from the United States Environmental Protection Agency.” A letter was
sent to the EPA on November 20, 2015, and as of December 30, 2016, DEQ has not received a
response. The attached letter satisfies this reporting requirement.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me by phone at (919) 707-
8618 or via e-mail at mollie.young@ncdenr.gov. 

cc:       Don Van der Vaart, Secretary, NCDEQ 
Tom Reeder, Assistant Secretary for Environment, NCDEQ 
Jeff Hudson, ERC Counsel, NCGA 



PAT MCCRORY 
Governor 

DONALD R. VAN DER VAART 

Environmental 
Quality 

Heather McTeer Toney 
Regional Administrator 
EPA Region4 
61 Forsyth Street, SW 
Atlanta, GA 30303 

Dear Ms. Toney: 

Secretary 

November 20, 2015 

The North Carolina General Assembly, during its 2015 session, enacted legislation establishing an 
Environmental Audit Privilege and Limited Immunity program. Section 4.1, S.L. 2015-286, codified at 
N.C. Gen. Stat. §8-58.50, et seq. This legislation replaces the long-standing, but now-rescinded, DEQ
policy entitled "Enforcement Policy for Self-Reported Violations" (rev'd. July 10, 2000). Under the terms
of this legislation, I am required to, and, by this letter, hereby request approval by the Environmental
Protection Agency to implement the enacted statute as a revision to DEQ's legal authority within the
terms of our Memoranda of Agreement for the NPDES, CAA/PSD, and other federal programs.

I also attach to this letter an outline comparison of the legislation and EPA's April 11, 2000, policy 
statement entitled "Incentives for Self-Policing: Discovery, Disclosure, Correction and Prevention of 
Violations," commonly referred to as the EPA Audit Policy. 65 Fed. Reg. 19618-19627 (April 11, 2000). 
A cursory review will disclose that the legislation is not identical to the EPA policy. Specifically, the NC 
legislation establishes (1) a conditional and limited evidentiary privilege, N.C. Gen. Stat. §8-58.53, 
subject to waiver under certain circumstances, and (2) limited immunity from civil and administrative 
penalties and fines upon voluntary disclosure, provided certification by the applicable enforcement 
agency that noncompliance was corrected within a reasonable time. 

I do not believe that the legislation creates any conflict with EPA policy nor does it reduce North 
Carolina's ability to adequately enforce the federally-approved or delegated air, water or solid waste 
programs. In fact, consistent with the purpose of the EPA policy, the legislation enhances protection of 
human health and the environment by encouraging regulated entities to voluntarily discover, disclose, 

correct and prevent violations of environmental law. 

�Nothing Compares� 

State of North Carolina I Environmental Quality 

1601 Mail Service Center I Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-1601 

919-707-8600























































September 6, 2016

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Environmental Review Commission




The Honorable Jimmy Dixon, Co-Chair

The Honorable Chuck McGrady, Co-Chair


The Honorable Trudy Wade, Co-Chair

FROM:  
Mollie Young, Director of Legislative Affairs

SUBJECT:  
Environmental Self-Audit Privilege and Limited Immunity Report

DATE:

September 6, 2016

Pursuant to S.L. 2015-286 section 4.1.(c), “no later than December 1, 2015, the Department shall report to the Environmental Review Commission on its activities conducted pursuant to subsection (b) of this section and shall report monthly thereafter until approval to implement Part 7D of Chapter 8 of the General Statutes, Environmental Audit Privilege and Limited Immunity, as enacted by this section, is received from the United States Environmental Protection Agency.” A letter was sent to the EPA on November 20, 2015, and as of September 6, 2016, DEQ has not received a response. The attached letter satisfies this reporting requirement.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me by phone at (919) 707-8618 or via e-mail at mollie.young@ncdenr.gov.

cc:       Don Van der Vaart, Secretary, NCDEQ



Tom Reeder, Assistant Secretary for Environment, NCDEQ



Jeff Hudson, ERC Counsel, NCGA



Caroline Daly, Policy Analyst, Office of the Governor








